
 
 
 
January 11, 2017 
 
U.S. Senate 
Washington, DC 
 
Dear Senator: 
 
The undersigned organizations are writing to strongly oppose repealing the Affordable Care Act 
(ACA) without also implementing replacement legislation to ensure coverage for millions of 
Americans, including the nearly 5 million living with hepatitis B or hepatitis C.1 Individuals living 
with these conditions are among those who have benefited the most from the consumer 
protections established under the ACA and stand to lose the most without strong replacement 
programs and protections.  We also write to establish our opposition to changing the current 

https://www.hhs.gov/hepatitis/learn-about-viral-hepatitis/data-and-trends/index.html


 
We strongly urge Congress to maintain these key protections in place under the ACA: 
 

 Access to insurance for uninsured Americans with pre-existing conditions. Before the ACA, 
people living with diagnosed chronic viral hepatitis were often unable to obtain lifesaving 
health coverage. Continued access to prevention, care, and treatment is crucial for people 
with pre-existing conditions such as hepatitis B and C.   

 Continued coverage when a beneficiary becomes ill and needs treatment. Prohibiting 
insurance companies from dropping coverage when a person gets sick and needs to use his 
or her insurance for care and treatment is essential to safeguarding the health of persons 
newly infected with hepatitis B or C. 

 No lifetime or annual limits on insurance coverage. Elimination of lifetime or annual limits 
on the amount of insurance available to a beneficiary has enabled persons with viral 
hepatitis to successfully treat and manage their disease, thereby helping to stop the spread 
of disease throughout communities. 

 Expanded Medicaid eligibility. States now have the option to expand Medicaid to cover 
people with incomes at or below 138 percent of the federal poverty level, including single 
adults without children. In states that opted for the Medicaid expansion, viral hepatitis 
prevention, screening, and care are now more accessible to low-income persons. 

 More affordable coverage. Under the ACA, the federal government provides financial 
assistance to many low- and middle-income beneficiaries who obtain coverage through 
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lower monthly premiums and cost-sharing reductions that lower beneficiaries�[���}�µ�š-of-
pocket costs when they need medical care. This financial assistance is critical to ensuring 
that low- and middle-income persons with viral hepatitis receive core services.  
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